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Tammaqtailinahuarniriit anngutighat atuqhugit Inuit qaujimajatuqangillu ilihimaniillu ilitquhiannin 
Conserving wildlife through the application of Inuit Oaujimajatuqangit and scientific knowledge 

April 22nd, 2017 

Honourable Joe Savikataaq 
Minister of Environment 
Government of Nunavut 

Dear Minister Savikataaq, 

Re: Polar bear credit requests from Hall Beach Hunters and Trappers Association and 
Nattivak (Qikiqtarjuaq) Hunters and Trappers Organization 

On December 14th, 2016 and on March 29th, 2017, the Nunavut Wildlife Management Board 
(NWMB or Board) received communications from the Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board regarding two 
requests for polar bear credits from Nattivak Hunters and Trappers Organization (Qikiqtarjuaq) 
and Hall Beach Hunters and Trappers Association. Nattivak Hunters and Trappers 
Organization requested ten male polar bear credits from the Baffin Bay polar bear 
subpopulation, and Hall Beach Hunters and Trappers Association requested four male polar 
bear credits and two female polar bear credits from the Gulf of Boothia subpopulation. Both 
requests were for use in the 2016/2017 harvest season. The Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board has 
indicated its support for approving both of the requests and the Government of Nunavut -
Department of Environment has confirmed that the credits are available for use. 

The NWMB considered the requests during its Internal In-camera teleconference on April 20th, 

2017 (INT003-2017) and passed the following resolutions: 

RESOLVED that the NWMB approve, in accordance with the principles of conservation, 
the Nattivak Hunters and Trappers Organization's request for ten (10) male polar bear 
credits from the Baffin Bay polar bear subpopulation for use during the 2016/2017 
harvest season, which is compliant with the 'Polar Bear Management Memorandum of 
Understanding for the Management of the Baffin Bay Polar Bear Population' and its 
associated flexible quota system. 

RESOLVED that the NWMB approve, in accordance with the principles of conservation, 
the Hall Beach Hunters and Trappers Association's request for four (4) male and two (2) 
female polar bear credits from the Gulf of Boothia polar bear subpopulation for use 
during the 2016/2017 harvest season, which is compliant with the 'Polar Bear 
Management Memorandum of Understanding for the Management of the Gulf of Boothia 
Polar Bear Population' and its associated flexible quota system. 

In making this decision, the NWMB considered the credit records for both communities from 
the subpopulations in question. The Government of Nunavut- Department of Environment has 
confirmed that there are 51 .9 male polar bear credits available from the Baffin Bay 
subpopulation for Nattivak Hunters and Trappers Organization, and there are four male and 
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two female polar bear credits available from the Gulf of Boothia subpopulation for Hall Beach 
Hunters and Trappers Association (Appendix 2). By approving these requests, the Qikiqtarjuaq 
allocation of Baffin Bay polar bears will increase to fourteen (thirteen male polar bears and one 
female polar bear) , and the Hall Beach quota of Gulf of Boothia polar bears will increase to 
twelve (nine male polar bears and three female polar bears). 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the NWMB. 

Sincerely, 

Daniel Shewchuk 
Acting Chairperson of the 
Nunavut Wildlife Management Board 

c.c. Drikus Gissing, Director of Wildlife Management, Government of Nunavut-Department 
of Environment: 
Mike Harte, Polar Bear Harvest Technician, Government of Nunavut-Department of 
Environment; 
James Qillaq, Chair, Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board; 
Nattivak Hunters and Trappers Organization; and 
Hall Beach Hunters and Trappers Association. 

Appendix 1. Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board motion supporting Nattivak Hunters and Trappers 
Organization's request for polar bear credits. 

Appendix 2. Letter from Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board to Nunavut Wildlife Management Board. 
Appendix 3. Letters from Government of Nunavut - Department of Environment to 

Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board (2). 



Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board 
Annual General Meeting 
November 5-7, 2016 

Qikiqtaa.luk Wildlife Board 

WHEREAS: Nativak HTO submitted a request for additional p Jar bear tags from their Baffin 
Bay populalion credits; 

WHEREAS: Nativak HTO requested to utilize 10 male credits om Baffin Bay Population; 

WHEREAS: Government of Nunavut Polar Bear lab has indica ed Nativak has sufficient Baffin 
Bay populations male credits; 

THEREFORE be it resolved that 

"QWB Board support Nativnk HTO to receive I O extra polar l:lear tags from their accumulated 
credits" 

Moved: 

Seconded: 

Joshua Kango 

Apiusie Apak 

In Favor 10 -- ---

Passed X 

Resolution # QWB Nov-16-005 
Date: November 7, 2016 

James Qillaq, ili'innan 

Against ____ _ Abstained: l Conflict - Harry 

Defeated ____ _ 
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Daniel Shewchuk 
Chairman 

Nunavut Wildlife Management Board 
Iqaluit, Nu 

Re: Letter of Support for Polar Bear Credit Utilization 

Qikiqcaaluk Wildlife Board 

March 29, 2017 

Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board (QWB) Executive received a request from Hall Beach HTA to utilize 

their polar bear credits for the 2016-2017 harvest season. Upon review by QWB Executive 

during their conference call in December 2016, which included information provided by DoE's 

Polar Bear Technician, the following decisions have been made; 

Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board decision was to support Hall Beach HTA's request to obtain 

additional 6 polar bear tags from their Gulf of Boothia credits 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact our QWB staff; Jason Mikki, Regional 

Coordinator - 928-8430, email: nqwb@niws.ca 

Sincerely, 

)lm~,r.( ~f~;@~, 
Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board 
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24 October 2016 

James Qillaq 
Chairman 
Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board 
Nunavut Inuit Wildlife Secretariat 
Hall Beach, Nunavut 
X0A 0K0 

Mike Harte 
Polar Bear Harvest Technician 

Department of Environment 
Avatiliqiyikkut 

Ministere de !'Environnement 

RE: REQUEST FROM NATTIVAK HUNTERS AND TRAPPERS ORGANIZATION TO DRAW 
TEN MALE POLAR BEAR CREDITS FROM THE BAFFIN BAY POLAR BEAR 
SUBPOPULATION TO BE USED IN THE 2016/2017 POLAR BEAR HARVEST SEASON 

Dear Chairman Qitlaq, 

According to the letters and motion papers forwarded to the Polar Bear Harvest Lab on 
September 28, 2016, we are now aware that Nattivak HTO would like to utilize 10 male polar 
bear credits to be used during the 2016/2017 polar bear harvest season. It is the responsibility 
of the Polar Bear Harvest lab to keep track of credits and historical harvest data. This letter is 
intended to provide you with current credit information for Nattivak HTO (with respect to the 
Baffin Bay polar bear subpopulation) and a brief summary of past harvest years. 

Nattivak HTO currently has 51.19 male and 0 female polar bear credits available, which are 
sufficient to cover the request. 

During the 2015/2016 harvest season Nattivak HTO harvested 18 bears with a sex ratio of 11 
males and 7 females. This was 6 bears above the 2015/2016 TAH of 12 (7 males: 5 females). 
Seven defence of life or property kills (4 of which were female) were responsible for the 
overharvest. A second year of reduced TAH will follow in 2016/2017 with an allocation of 14 
bears (9 males: 5 females). 

In the 2014/2015 season, Nattivak HTO harvested under the full base allocation of 22 bears (15 
males: 7 females). Although the total was under harvested by 2 bears, the total allowable 
harvest of females was exceeded by 4; all of which were regular hunts. This overharvest 
resulted in the reduction observed in 2015/2016. 
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Mike Harte 
Polar Bear Harvest Technician 

Department of Environment 
Avatiliq iyikkut 

Ministere de !'Environnement 

In 2013/2014, Nattivak HTO harvested all 22 of the allocated 22 bears; under harvesting 2 
females and utilizing 2 male credits at season's end. 

If you require any additional information to aid your decision, please do not hesitate to contact 
myself (867 934 2184) or Markus Dyck (Polar Bear Biologist ll 867 934 2181). Thank you and 
we look foiward to hearing your decision on this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Mike Harte - Polar Bear Harvest Technician 

CC: Executive Director, QWB, Jason Mikki 
Chairperson, Nattivak HTO, Harry Alookie 

P.O. Box 209, 

Manager, Wildlife Research, Department of Environment L. Omian 
Wildlife Biologist, Nunavut Wildlife Management Board, E. Keenan 
Polar Bear Biologist II, Department of Environment, M. Dyck 
Director, Wildlife, Department of Environment, D. Gissing 

C.P. Box 209 
lgloolik. Nunavut X0A 0L0 lgloolik, Nunavut X0A 0L0 

)(867) 934-2184 
eli(B67) 934-2190 

mharte@gov.nu.ca 
www.gov.nu.ca 



~ 
itvi 

b)n..:,J ..,.._>-:. l'l?'"<•c-<in~c..~ < 
Build ng fJu,urv11f Together 

N1111flVUI iuqatigi ngmQ 
Btllir le N,,11u1vul ensemble 

6 December 2016 

J. Qillaq 
Chairman 
Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board (QWB) 
PO BOX478 
Iqaluit NU 
X0A OHO 

Mike Harte 
Polar Bear Harvest Technician 

Department of Environment 
Avatiliqiyikkut 

Ministere de !'Environnement 

RE: REQUEST FROM HALL BEACH HTA TO DRAW SIX POLAR BEAR CREDITS FROM 
THE GULF OF BOOTHIA POLAR BEAR SUBPOPULATION TO BE USED IN THE 2016/2017 
POLAR BEAR HARVEST SEASON 

Dear Chairman Qillaq, 

According to the letters and motion papers received by the Polar Bear Harvest Lab on 
November 23, 2016, we are now aware that Hall Beach HTA would like to utilize 4 male polar 
bear credits and 2 female polar bear credits, to be used during the 2016/2017 polar bear 
harvest season. It is the responsibility of the Polar Bear Harvest Lab to keep track of credits and 
historical harvest data. This letter is intended to provide you with current credit information for 
Hall Beach HTA (with respect to the Gulf of Boothia polar bear subpopulation) and a brief 
summary of past harvest years. 

Hall Beach HTA currently has 4 male and 2 female polar bear credits available, which are 
sufficient to cover the request. 

During the 2015/2016 harvest season Hall Beach HTA drew both one male and one female 
polar bear credit. This increased the TAH to 6 (4 male, 2 female) from 4 (3 male, 1 female). 
These credits remained unused with only 1 male and 1 female harvested. 3 male credits and 1 
female credit were retained. 

In the 2014/2015 season, Hall Beach HTA drew one male credit, increasing the TAH from 4 (3 
male, 1 female) to 5 (4 male, 1 female). Only 2 males were harvested. Three male credits and 1 
female credit were retained. 

In 2013/2014, Hall Beach HTA drew two male credits and one female, increasing the TAH from 
4 (3 male, 1 female) to 7 (5 male, 2 female). Four males and two females were harvested. One 
male credit was retained. 
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Mike Harte 
Polar Bear Harvest Technician 

Department of Environment 
Avatiliq iyikkut 

Ministere de !'Environnement 

If you require any additional information to aid your decision please do not hesitate to contact 
myself (867 934 2184) or Markus Dyck (Polar Bear Biologist II 867 934 2181). Thank you and 
we look forward to hearing your decision on this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Mike Harte - Polar Bear Harvest Technician 

CC: Regional Coordiantor, QWB, Jason Mikki 
Chairperson, Hall Beach HTA, M. Naullaq 

P.O. Box 209, 

Manager, Wildlife Research, Department of Environment L. Orman 
Wildlife Biologist, Nunavut Wildlife Management Board, E. Keenan 
Polar Bear Biologist II, Department of Environment, M. Dyck 
Director, Wildlife, Department of Environment, D. Gissing 
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